
November 25, 2020 Special City Council Meeting 

 

The special emergency meeting was called to order at 1 p.m. at City Hall.  Answering roll call 

were Mayor Joe Lutz via phone, Aldermen Randy Clifford, Mark Hampton, Don Basinger and 

Mike Kelley. City Clerk Jennifer Schmidt were also present. 

 

Mayor Lutz called the special meeting to discuss the health insurance plan that was approved at 

the Nov. 2 meeting.  It was determined that the plan presented to the council and the plan provided 

were not the same; no out of pocket maximum, no coverage for pregnancy, rehabilitation services, 

and home health.  Kelley moved to rescind the contract the council previously approved with Twin 

Lakes Insurance agent Cory Matt, based on the summary of benefits not matching the plan 

proposed to the council.  Seconded by Hampton, roll call vote: Clifford, yes; Hampton, yes; 

Basinger, yes; Kelley, yes.  

 

The council reviewed a UHC plan presented by Jo Snodgrass, Wallstreet Insurance, with a $3,000 

deductible and took note of the three plans Twin Lakes agent Cory Matt presented with Humana.  

Kelley moved to approve the United Health Care Choice Plus Gold 3000 for the 12/1 employee 

health insurance renewal.  Seconded by Basinger, roll call vote: Kelley, yes; Basinger, yes; 

Hampton, yes; Clifford, yes. 

 

Mayor Lutz suggested closing city hall to the public due to the rise in COVID 19 cases in the 

community.  Kelley moved to close city hall to the public effective November 30, 2020.  Seconded 

by Basinger; roll call vote: Hampton, yes; Basinger, yes; Kelley, yes; Clifford, no. 

 

Basinger moved to adjourn.  Seconded by Kelley, roll call vote: Clifford, yes; Hampton, yes; 

Basinger, yes; Kelley, yes.  The meeting adjourned at 1:06 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________________  

Jennifer Schmidt, City Clerk 


